
 

N e w  Z e a l a n d 

It’s been a great start to 2025!  God has already been blessing 

and we are looking forward to great things happening this year. 

 

In December, during our Christmas programme, our Christmas 

choir did very well.  We had a lot of visitors, and the gospel 

was preached.  It was a very good day. 

After Christmas, our attention fully turned to final preparations 

for our biggest outreaches of the year: Waitangi Day and our 

Event held on our church property.  Both events went great.  

Leading up to this, we handed out hundreds of tracts and 

invitations door to door. Lots of gospel tracts were handed out 

in person.  Most of our church people got involved with these.  

At the event on our church property, we had over 350 people 

in attendance throughout the day.  The day after, we had one 

lady attend our church service.  We were all excited! 

Our eldest son Isaac had to be hospitalized for a couple of 

days due to extreme stomach pain.  They did a procedure and 

determined that there was a blockage.  When they went in to 

surgically fix the issue, the blockage had resolved itself and the 

doctor didn’t need to do anything serious.  Praise the Lord!  As 

for myself (Tim), I had a kidney stone.  Thankfully it passed by 

itself in a couple days.   

Thank you for your continued prayers and financial support! 
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24 Dusky Cres Aotea, Porirua Wellington, NZ  5024 -- 021 0294 8094 -- 740-277-5165 -- guentherbros@juno.com 

Home Church: 

www.biblebaptistchurchlancaster.org/ 

Support/Mission Board:  

www.wbfi.net 

“Let them give glory unto the LORD, and declare his praise in the islands.”  Isaiah 42:12 

Jan-Mar 2025 

For more information about this prayer letter, go to: 

https://youtu.be/lLU9rdevS5Q  or scan the QR code. 
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Waitangi Day 

2 families joining our church 


